
 

 

 

 



Reflections from the Chair 

The 2012-2013 year was one of much change for AQA, most notably with the adoption of a new 

name from 1 January 2013, the completion of the last academic audit for Cycle 4, and the 

development and approval of a new framework of audit now in place for Cycle 5.  

The new name and accompanying new visual identity has refreshed the corporate image of AQA and 

provides a renewed statement of the organisation’s focus and role within the sector.  The changes 

have been well received and, I believe, generated increased national recognition of the work of AQA 

as well as greater alignment with international nomenclature.  

The second half of 2012 saw the last of the Cycle 4 academic audits with the completion of the audit 

of Lincoln University. In April 2013, AQA published a review of audit findings across Cycle 4 providing 

a useful look back over five years of audits, a period during which both the individual universities 

and quality assurance across the sector generally made great strides.  

Planning for the Cycle 5 audits continued throughout 2012 culminating in the approval of a new 

framework in December 2012. This has been a highly consultative process and the result is a 

framework that I believe will serve AQA and the universities well in this next phase. The consultation 

process itself was a positive one leading to an internationally comparable framework that has a 

sense of strong buy-in from the universities. That consultative process along with other AQA 

activities including regular newsletters and website developments contributed to AQA receiving the 

inaugural Asia-Pacific Quality Network Award for Stakeholder Engagement. 

AQA’s national and international engagement continues to expand, in line with its objectives and on-

going commitment to good practice. It was pleasing to see representatives from four Pacific Island 

nations at the inaugural AQA Support for Quality Conference in Auckland in May 2013, and AQA 

continues to build productive relationships with a number of peer agencies across the Pacific, Asia 

and Europe. 

Three Board members retired at the end of 2012 (Jeremy Baker, Heather Baigent and Ralph 

Springett) and I thank them all for the significant contributions each has made during a period of 

substantial development for AQA. We welcomed three new members in 2013 (Pania Gray, Michèle 

Stanton and Kent Lloyd) and I am pleased that AQA is able to benefit from the skills and experience 

all three bring to the Board. 

On behalf of the Board I thank Dr Jan Cameron, her staff and AQA auditors for their continued 

commitment to the work of AQA and to the quality of New Zealand university teaching, learning and 

student support. 

 

 
Emeritus Professor David Mackay 

Chair of the Board 



Note about AQA financial statements and operations 

The following audited financial statements and statement of service performance were prepared to 

meet AQA’s financial and service reporting requirements for the year ended 30 June 2013. For 

financial reporting purposes, AQA is a subsidiary of the New Zealand Vice-Chancellors’ Committee.  

The operations of AQA, including academic audits, are independent of the New Zealand Vice-

Chancellors’ Committee and of the individual universities. The consolidation of AQA and NZVCC’s 

financial accounts in no way compromises the operational independence of AQA in carrying out its 

activities. 
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